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September 2005 update continued
FCC VoIP Ruling

There has been increasing consumer and media attention about the emerging communication technology known as Voice over the Internet Protocol (VoIP).  In response, the SETB would like to ensure that PSAPs are aware of important information about VoIP and access to 9-1-1 emergency services.
VoIP is a technology that allows voice quality calls to be made over Internet connections. The appeal of VoIP includes cost savings associated with making long distance calls over the Internet and the ability to take your phone service with you anywhere in the world.  
Until recently, VoIP was unregulated in accord with the federal government’s policy on IP. Therefore, there was no requirement for VoIP carriers to provide access to 9-1-1.  While some VoIP service providers (VSPs) offered basic emergency services, such as 9-1-1 calls routed to 10 digit business lines, others didn’t offer any 9-1-1 service at all.  
After a number of tragedies involving the lack of Enhanced 9-1-1 (E9-1-1) services provided by VSPs -- and the outstanding work done by the 9-1-1 community to raise awareness of this very important issue -- the FCC took action and released an Order mandating that all VSPs deliver E9-1-1 services.  According to the Order (FCC 05-116) all VSPs must deliver calls to PSAPs served by a selective router within 120 days of the effective date of the order -- no later than November 28, 2005.   Some of the other important items in this order are:
· E9-1-1 must be a standard feature on all VoIP services;
· 9-1-1 calls cannot be delivered to a 10-digit line where E9-1-1 is available;
· Calls must be routed to the appropriate PSAP with the subscriber’s registered location and call back number.
This Order is a very important step towards ensuring all customers have equal access to emergency services, but there are still challenges PSAPs must consider.  Some of these challenges are:

· Unlike traditional E9-1-1 calls, when a VoIP call is received in a PSAP the subscribers registered address may not be MSAG validated;
· A VoIP subscriber can choose any phone number, so PSAPs may receive a call back number with an out of state or foreign exchange or area code;
· It is the responsibility of the subscriber to update their own address whenever they use their VoIP service somewhere other than their registered address, so PSAPs may then need to transfer calls to the appropriate PSAP based on the callers actual location;
· PSAPs may receive calls from a VSP Emergency Call Center. If a subscriber dials 9-1-1 and the provider’s system is not set up to send the call to the appropriate PSAP, the call may then go to a VSP Emergency Call Center.  This call center is set up to receive these emergency calls, gather all the information they can about the caller’s location, telephone number and emergency, and then transfer or relay the information to the appropriate PSAP based on the available information.         

The SETB will continue to work with our 9-1-1 service provider and VSPs to integrate this technology into our 9-1-1 system.  We hope to make the implementation of this Order as effective and efficient as possible.  If you have any questions or concerns regarding VoIP calls please feel free to contact our Systems Department at 508-828-2911.
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